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Dear Chair Spering,
 
On behalf of the businesses and civic organizations which comprise the Innovation
Tri-Valley Leadership Group, I am writing to express our shock and dismay that
Valley Link has been identified as a Period 2 project within Plan Bay Area 2050.
 
It is our hope that your committee will correct this error and ensure that the Valley
Link Project be included in PBA as a Period 1 project. The Period 2 designation will
significantly prohibit the advancement of the Valley Link Project, limiting funding
opportunity for funding by putting it out of conformity with the RTP.  Period 2 identifies
projects for implementation after the year 2035, which is simply unacceptable.
 
As a matter of fact, Valley Link is much further along than all of the projects it is co-
listed with in Period 2, and is actually further along than some of the rail projects
identified in Period 1. In addition, based upon MTC’s own cost-benefit metrics, Valley
Link scored 2nd on all rail projects in the Bay Area, so the fact that it is even being
contemplated for Period 2 would seem to defy a logical explanation.
 
As of today, over one-third of Valley Link funding has been identified and we believe it
is a strong candidate for potential federal stimulus funding. Congressman Eric
Swalwell (CA-15) has identified Valley Link as one of his highest transportation
priorities, and he is eager to help pursue federal funding once the environmental work
is completed next year. However, if MTC takes this extraordinary action of slating the
project as something that cannot be completed until after 2035, it will have effectively
eliminated his ability to assist our efforts.

It is also worth noting that Valley Link is a Northern California Mega-Regional project,
so there will be opportunities for unique funding sources that support mega-regional
connection, not to mention that the COG/RTP in San Joaquin County could also be a
source of funding. The reason this is important is that Valley Link is not solely reliant
and/or competing with other Bay Area rail projects for funding. With that said, if MTC
identifies Valley Link as a project not slated for completion until 2035, those outside
funding sources vanish. 
 
In terms of economic impact during these challenging times, we want to point out that
recent Economic Impact Study shows that Valley Link will create an estimated 22,000
jobs and $3.5 billion in economic impact in Alameda County and San Joaquin County
with the construction and operation of the project.  It is anticipated that project
construction can be advanced by late 2022 or early 2023 and be operational by




